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East Rockhill Township 

 

DEP Information Meeting February 4, 2022 

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) held an information meeting to update 

local elected and appointed officials to provide the status of the Rock Hill Quarry located on North Rockhill 

Road since the last meeting which convened December 3, 2021.   

The Rock Hill Quarry is still under a DEP cease order.  

A February 1, 2022 Hanson Aggregates limited activity sampling plan is under review by DEP.  The plan is 

to simulate limited activities at the site.   Prior to any activity on the site DEP will send out a community 

update notification to all subscribers and post to their website.  An email link to subscribe to updates is 

posted on DEP’s website.  A DEP inspector will be on site during the sampling which is weather dependent 

with results collected, reviewed and shared before the next sampling activity is authorized.  

DEP continues to move forward toward a decision on the site.    

A DEP response to Hanson Aggregates November 23, 2021 request for abeyance of the annual minimum 

tonnage removal was issued on December 3, 2021 acknowledging the removal is precluded by the current 

cease order.  

DEP’s website continues to be updated with pertinent documents.  


